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Chairman -      Pete Jones.







   Treasurer –      Barry Parker Twist 





    Secretary –       Ian Coe
Meeting held Wednesday 25th August 2010

at Maesgwyn Community Centre, Wrexham
We were pleased to welcome Phillip Meadway and the Reverend Jonathon Smith to our meeting – both have been unable to attend earlier meetings for one reason or another. In fact, Phillip had nearly managed the last meeting (he got half-way and the car started to overheat dramatically ... so he returned to Ruthin).

Being the holiday season, we were without a couple of regulars – Rowland Lewis and John Edwards but that still left Roger Smith, Barry Parker-Twist, Pete Jones, Kevin Woolmore, Lee Myatt and Ian Coe.
Barry brought our new attendees up to date on what was happening with the Group and the Society and, in particular, the probability that future meetings could be held in Barry’s newly built “railway room” at Cefn Mawr. This will house both Barry’s 16ft layout as well as the Chester Area Group’s “Cragmill” and there will still be space for us to work on our own test track or start building a Wrexham Area Group exhibition layout.

This brought us to talk about what we do next layout-wise. Ian suggested that the test track we have built could be ballasted and scenically treated as practice for building an exhibition layout. The other pair of boards can be finished as an alternative test track so that we have something to run trains on should our meeting not be at Barry’s. As a consequence, the next meeting is provisionally booked at the Maesgwyn Community Centre for 29th September but may be switched to Cefn Mawr. Alternatively, we could hold supplementary meetings at Barry’s and continue to meet at Maesgwyn on the last Friday of each month. As Barry’s railway room is not quite finished yet and “Cragmill” is still stored in Ellesmere Port, everyone will be notified nearer the end of September as to where we are meeting.
Lee had brought along a book of track plans specifically drawn up for PECO Set track but there were some ideas in there for a future layout. Ian mentioned the “mushroom” layout design. This comes from the USA and is most beneficial to home layouts that are operated by a team of modellers usually in one of their enormous basements. It is basically two layouts, one set above the other as shown in the simplified diagram below. It can be two continuous loops or two U shaped terminus to terminus layouts. One of the fascinations of the latter is that, if you are operating from the outside of the layout, you have no idea what trains are being sent to you unless you incorporate signal bell codes or work to an agreed schedule. (Sorry about the geeks illustrated but it is taken from a photocopy of a page from an old magazine – I don’t know which one so I can’t acknowledge any copyright etc.!)
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 Phillip had brought a box of kit conversions of Farish /Dapol chassis plus some 6 wheel / 4 wheel coaches and wagons scratch built on modified PECO chassis to try on the new test track. These were beautifully detailed as may be seen from the header picture (sorry I didn’t notice the derailed wagon!). Phillip has also built several locos from whitemetal kits as with the LNWR Super D 0-8-0 hauling the wagons. He found the GEM kits to be of better quality than those by Langley or P&D Marsh. Being also a member of the 2mm Association, Phillip is not afraid to turn his hand to some modelling which is beyond the skills of the average N Gauge modeller. An example was the etched brass coach he was building. The sides and ends were perfectly square and the soldering of the compartment walls was very neat as was the gluing of the door handles to the coach sides. (He said he’d drawn the line at soldering these tiny details but he was due to attend a course on soldering arranged by the 2mm Association!)
Ian returned Roger’s Bachmann Crab 2-6-0 loco – duly “fettled” by Dave Gibbons of the Chester Group and the loco was given a run on our test track. There were no problems running the loco forwards or backwards. Roger offered some recompense via Ian to Dave for the work done but Dave does not accept money for such jobs. Needless to say, Ian conveyed Roger’s thanks to Dave at the following Chester Group meeting.  

The test track also saw Ian’s latest acquisitions get run in. These are the Railfreight red stripe Class 58 and the Colas Class 66 twin pack shown below on Ian’s “Coed Helen” layout.

Lee had an eight-car Midland Mainline HST set running at speed around the track with the powered loco at the front. On reversing direction all went well to begin with but Lee pushed his luck by increasing the speed and the HST power car responded by pushing half the train off the track!
Pete had acquired a Bachmann blue Class 45 ‘Peak’ loco, which refused to couple up to Bachmann coaches. The couplings were set too low. This was a “sold as seen” item from the Bachmann stand. Pete took the loco to the Chester meeting on the following Friday, where the recommendations were to either glue a fillet of plastic into the coupling pocket to hold the coupling higher or put a stronger spring on the coupling to make it push out horizontally.
Mentioning the derailed wagon in the picture highlights how the camera can capture details that our eyes miss. Ian found this to be the case with his entries for the recent modelling competition. He thought his cemetery looked quite good until he saw the photograph of it on the website. Was there really a kink in the hearse? (No not Ray Davies!). Did the front doors of the hearse really bulge out? Ian thought he had glued all the gravestones perpendicular – but obviously not so! OK, so you can get away with the odd gravestone leaning but on a modern image layout with current Health & Safety Laws, any leaning stones are laid flat ….and as for the old gravestones at the side of the chapel – there’s enough room between them and the ground for the occupants to climb out!!! Finally the gravel driveway looks more like cobblestones. If Ian had seen the photograph before entering the model, he would have made some improvements and perhaps won the section rather than being runner-up. Needless to say, all these alterations are scheduled to be undertaken before the module goes on “Cragmill”.
Don’t forget the N Gauge Show at the Warwickshire Exhibition Centre, Leamington Spa on the weekend of 11th & 12th September. Ian and Barry are going by Wrexham & Shropshire train on the Saturday leaving Ruabon at 7.31 a.m.(leaves Wrexham at 7:23) and taking a taxi from Leamington Spa station to the venue. The through return service from Leamington is 13:55 and 18:55 so if we miss the early train, we’ll go for a pub lunch in Leamington and come back on the later train. Alternatively there is an hourly service from Leamington to Birmingham Moor Street and a connecting service from Moor Street to New Street. Change there to catch the Birmingham International to Holyhead service, changing at Shrewsbury for the Wrexham line. If anyone wants to travel with us that’s fine but you may be a little late to book cheap tickets.
Bring along to next meeting – Track, points, track pins, rail joiners, cork underlay, ballast, glue, washing-up liquid 
Date of next meeting – Wednesday 29th September at 7:30 p.m.


